

Foreign Assistance Is Critical to U.S. Strength, Safety, and Prosperity

FOREIGN ASSISTANCE SUPPORTS AMERICAN FARMERS

- U.S. farmers rely on American programs that provide foreign assistance. In 2020, U.S. food aid programs bought **\$2.1 billion of American-grown commodities.**¹ In 2024, programs like Food for Peace **bought over one million tons of food** from U.S. farmers.²
- U.S. farmers grow commodities like corn, wheat, and soybeans that supply roughly 40% of U.S. international food assistance.³
- Farmers are speaking out against funding cuts that threaten their entire way of life:

"Once you **lose those markets** to other suppliers, it's **very hard to get them back.**"⁴ - Iowa Corn Farmer, 2025 "It has really **sent a chill** among a lot of farmers... So much of what we do with each other is based on that **basic trust**, and to have that be **shattered** is very, very worrisome."⁵ - Maine Berry Farmer, 2025

FOREIGN ASSISTANCE PROMOTES U.S. INTERESTS ABROAD

- <u>Strengthens U.S. commerce</u>: Foreign assistance is a temporary investment in foreign capacitybuilding that creates **long-term export markets and trading partners**.⁶U.S. exports to the eleven countries that successfully "graduated from" American aid programs have **increased** from over \$2 billion in 1995 to **over \$10 billion per year in 2015**.⁷
- <u>Bolsters strategic competitiveness</u>: Foreign assistance strengthens the U.S. in its strategic competition with countries like China, for example, through development aid programs that build civil society and reduce partners' vulnerability to hostile influences.⁸
- <u>Enhances national security</u>: Foreign assistance supports key allies, promotes regional and global stability and peace, and addresses transnational threats such as pandemics, trade in narcotics, and non-state malign actors.⁹
- **<u>Reduces forced migration</u>**: Foreign assistance combats the drivers of forced migration to the U.S. by spurring economic development in emerging economies.¹⁰

FOREIGN ASSISTANCE REQUIRES STABILITY TO AVOID WASTE AND HARM

- After the Trump Administration **froze foreign aid spending** without congressional input, it granted "waivers" for life-saving foreign assistance programs targeting severe malnutrition.¹¹ Despite the grant of these waivers, **funding has not resumed for many organizations,** and agencies' payment systems reportedly remain disrupted by the freeze.¹²
- American-grown food products are being left to rot at ports and in warehouses, **wasting nearly \$500** million worth of commodities from organizations that had received waivers.¹³
- Contracts with organizations that received waivers **are now being terminated**,¹⁴ halting life-saving work like treating malnourished children around the world, putting 60,000 children under the age of 5 at immediate risk of death.¹⁵



REFERENCES

[1]] Daniel Wu, *Gutting USAID Threatens Billions of Dollars for U.S. Farms, Businesses* (Feb. 6, 2025), <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2025/02/06/trump-usaid-money-american-farms/</u>.

[2] Lisa Baertlein, Leah Douglas, and Tom Polansek, *Exclusive: US Food Purchases for Foreign Aid Halted Despite Waiver* (Feb. 5, 2025), <u>https://www.reuters.com/markets/commodities/us-food-purchases-foreign-aid-halted-despite-waiver-sources-say-2025-02-05/</u>.

[3] Daniel Wu, Gutting USAID Threatens Billions of Dollars for U.S. Farms, Businesses (Feb. 6, 2025), https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2025/02/06/trump-usaid-money-american-farms/.

[4] Shannon Pettypiece, Farmers Face Steep Losses in the Middle of Trump's Trade War and Funding Cuts (Mar. 14, 2025), <u>https://www.msn.com/en-us/money/markets/farmers-face-steep-losses-in-the-middle-of-trump-s-trade-war-and-funding-cuts/ar-AA1AUhTp</u>.

[5] *Id.*

[6] George Ingram, *What is US Foreign Aid?*, Brookings Institution (Sept. 12, 2024), https://www.brookings.edu/articles/what-is-us-foreign-assistance/.

[7] Id.

[8] Patrick Quirk and Caitlin Dearing Scott, *Maximizing US Foreign Aid for Strategic Competition*, Atlantic Council (June 29, 2023), <u>https://www.atlanticcouncil.org/in-depth-research-reports/report/maximizing-us-foreign-aid-for-strategic-competition/</u>.

[9] *Id*.

[10] Duke University, Could Foreign Aid Help Stop Central Americans From Coming to the U.S.? (June 25, 2019),

https://sanford.duke.edu/story/could-foreign-aid-help-stop-central-americans-coming-us/.

[11] Tania Karas, *How Trump's US Aid Stop-Work Order Affects Global Food Aid*, Devex (Jan. 29, 2025), <u>https://www.devex.com/news/how-trump-s-us-aid-stop-work-order-affects-global-food-aid-109190</u>.

[12] Elissa Miolene, *Nearly 10,000 Awards Cut from USAID, State Department*, Devex (Feb. 26, 2025), <u>https://www.devex.com/news/nearly-10-000-awards-cut-from-usaid-state-department-109517</u>.

[13] Tania Karas and Ayenat Mersie, US-grown Food Aid is Stranded in Ports Worldwide Despite Waiver, Devex (Feb. 7, 2025), <u>https://www.devex.com/news/us-grown-food-aid-is-stranded-in-ports-worldwide-despite-waiver-109304?consultant_exists=true&oauth_response=success#</u>.

[14] Elissa Miolene, *Nearly 10,000 Awards Cut from USAID, State Department*, Devex (Feb. 26, 2025), <u>https://www.devex.com/news/nearly-10-000-awards-cut-from-usaid-state-department-109517</u>.

[15] Cecelia Smith-Schoenwalder and Steven Ross Johnson, *The Life-Saving Programs Disappearing as a Result of the USAID Funding Cuts*, U.S. News (Mar. 4, 2025), <u>https://www.usnews.com/news/health-news/articles/2025-03-04/the-life-saving-programs-disappearing-as-a-result-of-the-usaid-funding-cuts</u>.